

Dear Parents,

Earlier this term we were visited by Ofsted for one day. This was an information gathering exercise and not a full inspection and, as such, our Ofsted grade remains unchanged.

We were delighted that the inspectors recognised our hard work in reopening the school, and in particular;

- Our increased attendance rates indicating high parental confidence and engagement
- Children having access to a full range of curricular subjects in our new Illogan curriculum
- Our early assessment of gaps in learning and work to ensure these gaps are filled
- The high priority placed on reading and fluency in maths across the school
- The work on creating home learning resources and access to relevant online programs which has paid off enormously in the last 2 weeks

Please take time to read the Ofsted letter and do let me know if you have any comments or queries.

Kind regards,

Mrs Jo Knuckey











Churchtown, Illogan, Redruth, Cornwall TR16 4SW Headteacher: Mrs Jo Knuckey Telephone: 01209 842360

email:secretary@illoganschool.co.uk Website:www.illoganschool.co.uk